
Letter From FBC Church Member

Bro. Baker, 

Just a note to say thank you for putting up www.hacalumni.com. I have been a member of 
First Baptist Church since 1988, and have put about 20% of my pre-tax income into the 
church every year since then, plus about $15,000 towards the building project. I am VERY 
ANGRY that God's money (and the new auditorium) is now being used by a man who does 
not believe (and perhaps never believed) that the King James Bible is the inspired, inerrant 
Word of God. And recently, he even has moved from his position that the King James Bible 
is the preserved Word of God, by stating that in reality, only the "original greek" words have 
been preserved, not the English words - this is an even further departure from the truth. On 
top of that, Jack Schaap has lied and used deception to advance his position and is 
completely misrepresenting Bro. Hyles' position on the King James Bible issue. Instead of 
answering sincere questions with Scriptural answers, he has chosen to falsely accuse and 
personally attack those people who are asking honest questions. As of this past month, I 
refuse to give one more penny to FBC as long as Jack Schaap is the pastor and am now 
looking for a church that is led by a true Bible believer. 

I must admit, I was fooled by this man's smooth and likeable personality... but no more. This 
is purely SATANIC, and yet, 95% of the people at FBC don't see it, at least not yet. I just 
don't understand how that many people can be ignorant of this issue, especially after many 
of them sat at the feet of Brother Hyles for years and years. Were they all asleep when he 
taught on the King James Bible? 

As a member of First Baptist Church of Hammond, I feel we have been deceived. I voted for 
him in 2001, and even felt that God wanted me to vote for him. I don't know why God 
wanted me to do that. Perhaps He knew Jack Schaap's true intentions and now wants to test 
us, to see if we will stand for Him, or stand for a man who questions God's Final Authority. I 
guess we are finding out now who is on the LORD's side. 

I now realize that Jack Schaap is a wolf in sheep's clothing. I don't trust him ONE BIT. This 
is all so frustrating, painful, and has caused many tearful nights for us. But I am a born-
again Bible believer and I must stand with God, and against those who attack the inspiration 
and inerrancy of His Word. 

The unfortunate and sad fact is that Jack Schaap is not a Bible-believing man. He is a Bible-
doubting man, who is using the devil's methodogy ("yea, hath God said?") to sow doubt into 
the minds of God's people. It is so frustrating to see people and leaders I respect and love 
deeply to be fooled. Men like Dr. Evans, Ray Young and Brother Moore. I can only hope 
that these good men are innocent, having been fooled by a devilish lie, and that they are not 
willingly and knowingly making a decision to side with their pastor against a Holy God and 
His Word. 

God bless you for taking a stand, Brother Baker. I wish you didn't have to put up that web 
site, but I understand it is necessary to warn people of the deceit. This is a major issue - DO 



WE HAVE GOD'S WORDS OR NOT? 

Sincerely, 

Hammond, IN 
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